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27 May 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As you will be aware, we have had various COVID measures in place over the last few months to 
ensure we minimise the spread of infection within our community. We have been following 
Government and Public Health guidance with a view to return to standard operating procedures 
as soon as possible. 
 
Alongside these measures, we have continued to provide high quality pastoral care to students, 
including Information, Advice and Guidance (IAG), welfare calls and virtual assemblies. One area 
that we have not been able to facilitate is tutor time due to staggered starts, breaks and lunches. 
 
Having reviewed the local COVID picture and our school risk assessments, we will be removing 
the staggered start to the day after half term. This will allow us to insert a form period for all Year 
7-10 students at 8.35am. Regular contact with a form tutor is a vital element to pastoral care and 
one that we have been keen to return to as soon as possible. 
 
This change does have a slight impact on the school day as outlined below: 
 

 
 
As can be seen, staggered breaks, lunches and end of school will remain in place for the 
immediate future and will be reviewed following DfE updates in the summer term. 
 
Students have link tutors assigned already and below is a reminder of these, along with the 
classroom the form period will take place. 
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Linked Tutors and Classrooms: 
 

 
 
Year 10 students that start on middle campus will have a designated member of staff and 
classroom as stated below: 
 

  
 
If you have any queries about the form group arrangements or the changes to the school day, 
please email communication@barnwell.herts.sch.uk  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

                             
 
 
Mr A Fitzpatrick     Mr M Roberts 
Executive Headteacher    Head of School 
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